
VILLAGE OF SOUTH LEBANON 

MINUTES 

WORKSHOP MEETING 

FEBRUARY 5, 2015 

7:36 P.M. 

 

1.      Mayor Lawhorn called the meeting to order at 7:50 p.m.   

  

2.      Linda Allen - Present   Sue Johnson - Present 

     Randall Atkins– Present   Steve Riley – Present 

      James Boerio – Present   James Smith – Present 

             

3.      Gary Vidmar said he has a couple of updates to his reports.  He stated 

     Shepherd’s Crossing and Vista Pointe specifically.  He said he will answer any 

     questions.  Mayor Lawhorn said PetSmart has opened.  Gary said  

     they hope to start the Corwin Nixon project the first of March. 

     Smith asked how big a line does Speedway require and was told a 

     2” water line.  

       

4.      Mayor Lawhorn informed council Nick Nelson has a retirement party 

     after 43 years of service.   

 

5.      Johnson asked how some have Cincinnati Bell fioptics and she can’t  

     get it.  She said they told her it is nowhere in sight for this year.  Gary stated  

     our building has it.  Discussed the certain area of town that they serviced.   

 

6.      Mayor Lawhorn held the second reading of an ordinance to change the 

     compensation for the tax commissioner.   

              

7.      A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:55 p.m. by Smith, 

      seconded by Allen, all yeas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

____________________________                   _________________________ 

Sharon Louallen, Fiscal Officer                          Lionel Lawhorn, Mayor   

     


